

Cooranbong, Sept. 8th, 1895.

Mrs. E. G. White,

H. W. Prescott.

Granville, N. S. W.

Dear Sister White:-

Your letter written after you reached home Friday noon reached me last evening, after the sabbath. For this reason it was impossible to respond to your request to have a special season of prayer after our usual sabbath service, but at the close of a Bible study which we held in the evening I stated something in regard to the situation and we joined in prayer for the work and the workers, especially for Bro. and Sister Corliss. I hope that matters have turned for the better and that the Enemy will not be permitted to counteract the efforts which are being made to plant the truth in and about Sydney. Of course I hold myself in readiness to do whatever will advance the work the most and am perfectly willing to forego my trip to Queensland if that is best. I received a telegram last evening from W. C. White stating that Eld. Corliss was better and recommending that I should not delay or abandon my trip to Queensland. I shall expect to receive a letter from you or him giving further particulars in regard to the situation as it has developed since, and suggesting further about my trip.

Your counsel in regard to the way we should train the little boy was just what was needed and we shall try to profit by it. We have felt some of these things ourselves but have hardly known at times how to avoid them. We hope for more wisdom to do what is best for him.

We are having profitable Bible studies once and twice each day and I trust they will result in good.

Hoping to see again in due time, I remain,

Yours in Christian love,

H. W. Prescott.